
 

  

 

 

Hi FolksHi FolksHi FolksHi Folks    

 

Here’s wishing you a Happy New Year.  I hope you have all recovered 

from the festive season, with plenty of food, drinks and presents. 

 

The Christmas Tree Lighting Service, which took place on Wednesday 
7th December 2011, was not well attended, unfortunately, but this was 
possibly due to the rather cold and windy weather.  A Big Thank you to 

everyone who did manage to attend. 

 

I would like to thank Rosie and Alfie Vargas for switching on the lights, 

well done! and also Connor and Macan for distributing the carol sheets. 

 

Jimmy Bush, once again has a full programme for next year with the 
events in the Welfare Park, Sunderland Road and also Horden Social 
Welfare Centre.  We have a really big event coming up next year, but  
will keep you posted with an update in Spring’s Newsletter, so watch 

this space! 

 

If anyone has any suggestions or would like to see anything different in 
the Park, I am sure Jimmy Bush will take up any ideas, within reason, 

that the community have. 

 

So here’s wishing you all very best wishes for 2012! 

         

     Chairman 

          Jean White    

Horden Social Welfare Centre now has 
a further 2 rooms available to hire for 
meetings or to let as office space.  

Both at very competitive prices. 
 

Room One is 7m x 6m with a small off 

shot  which is 1.5m x 6m. 

Room two is 9m x 7m. 
 

Terms & conditions apply.  

Details available upon request. 

Councillor Mrs Jean White pictured with     children 
Rosie and Alfie Vargas at Horden Parish Council 

Christmas Tree Lighting Service. 

 



 

   

  

Accent Foundation manages over 300 homes in Horden and as 
part of a major investment programme is spending £15 million 
on improving its resident’s homes and communities in Horden, 
Easington and Blackhall. 
 

Over 550 homes are due to be improved over the next three 
years in Blackhall, Horden and Easington.  The work includes 
fitting new bathrooms, kitchens, windows, doors and in some 
areas, home extensions and new roofs (Horden Bungalows) 
 

We were delighted that Horden Parish Council could join us in 
November to celebrate the first completions in phase 1 of the 
programme which will see 84 bungalows in total improved in 
Horden, No.49 Northumberland Avenue was officially opened 
by Accent resident and Horden Parish Councillor Billy Hill. 
 

The Principle contractor for this project is Bullocks.  They are a national company with a County Durham base and 
they will be offering job opportunities for local people throughout the duration of our 3 year contract. 
 

Residents have been consulted about the improvements and have helped to prioritise some of the work that will be 
done including colours and styles of some of their new fixtures and fittings. 
 

The investment is part of Accent’s wider efforts to work in partnership with those community groups and residents 
dedicated to making Horden a great place to live including Horden Parish Council. 
 

Accent Community Organiser Michael Fishwick, a former Manager of Horden Regeneration Partnership, is working 
on a range of projects and initiatives, supporting the regeneration of the area including new residents support       
services, community events, environmental improvements and if lottery funding can be secured, plans to refurbish 
St. Mary’s Community Hall, as a centre for regeneration. 
 

Michael says “we are committed to making Horden a great place to live—it’s a village which is steadily improving 
because of it’s strong sense of community and location on the Durham Heritage Coast.  Tackling some of the deep 
rooted problems associated with deprivation needs a community-wide effort and Accent is happy to be part of the 
good things happening in Horden. 
 

If you want to get involved or find out more contact Michael on: 0191 5691507 or follow us on Facebook by     
searching for Accent Foundation East Durham. 



  
 

 

 

One of the biggest events of the year is set to take place over the weekend of  28th-29th 
January 2012, but it’s nothing to do with MPs, celebrities or sport.  This event involves our 

feathered friends, over half  a  million people and plenty of cups of tea!. 

 

Yes it’s almost time for the RSPB’s Big Garden Birdwatch.  This is the charity’s most     

important event of the year when people across the UK look out of their window and spend 

an hour of their weekend recording how many birds they see. 

 

Last year, over 600,000 people counted more than 10 million garden birds.  The information 
from this survey helps the RSPB form a comprehensive picture of how well (or not so well), 

each species is doing. 

 

Taking part in Big Garden Birdwatch not only helps the RSPB track the ups and downs of 

garden birds, but gives you the perfect excuse to sit down with a cup of tea and enjoy the 

wildlife in your garden. 

 

If you would like to step up for nature and take part, you can request a free Big Garden 
Birdwatch pack over the phone by calling: 0300 456 8330.  Alternatively, you can visit the 

RSPB website @ www.rspb.org.uk/birdwatch for more information and to submit your   

results online. 

 

School children and their teachers are also being given the opportunity to learn more about 
their local birds with the Big School’s Birdwatch taking place 16th until 30th January 2012.      

A fun educational activity, pupils spend an hour looking out of their classroom window,  
recording what birds they can see on their playing field. Visit www.rspb.org.uk/schoolswatch 

to find out more. 

 

 

All of the children from Cotsford Infant 
School had a part to play in this year’s 

Christmas productions.   

 

The youngest children from Classes 3&4 
performed the Nativity and our  oldest    
pupils performed a pantomime called          

“A Tale of Two Birthdays”.  

 

The Children and staff worked incredibly 
hard to ensure parts and songs were 
learned, scenery and props were created 
and with the support from parents,       

costumes were provided. 

 

Both productions were very well attended 
by parents and carer’s and the children 
did a fantastic job.  We were all very proud 
of them performing so well, to a large   

audience and on an unfamiliar stage. 

Just what you need to get you in the 

Christmas spirit! 

 

 

Cotsford Infant School—Nativity 2011 (Classes 3&4) 

A Tale of Two Birthday Classes 1&2 
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Mrs I Roberts 

33 Ninth Street, Horden, Peterlee, Co. Durham SR8 4LZ. 

Mrs M Robinson 

Norhlea, 19 Shotton Road, Horden, Peterlee Co Durham 
SR8 4RB 

Mr W Smith  

22 Alder Road, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4HQ 

Mrs J White 

23 Blackhills Tce, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4LJ 

Mrs E Wood 

12 Roseby Rd, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4RJ 

 

 

 

 

Chairman: Jean White 
 

Councillors: 

 

Mr R Bagnall 

34 Cotsford Park Estate, Horden, Peterlee, 

Co. Durham, SR8 4SY. 

Miss J Clark 

73 Cotsford Park Estate, Horden, Co Durham SR8 4TA 

Mrs M Clark 

89 Cotsford Park Estate, Horden,  Co Durham SR8 4TA 

Mrs E Connor 

2 Cedar Street, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4HD 

Mr W Hill 

6 Sunderland Avenue, Horden, Co Durham SR8 4BH 

Mr G Lavery 

9 Park Terrace, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4JG 

Mr G Patterson 

7 Hope Avenue, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham SR8 4ER 

Mrs G Phillips 

13 Macbeth Walk, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham  

All Councillors can be contacted via the 

Parish Council Office 

 

Clerk to the Council: Paul Davison 

Assistant Clerk: Jacqui Hunt 

Admin & Finance Officer: Gemma Rowe 

Office Opening Hours: 

Monday – Thursday: 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 

Friday: 9.00 am – 4.30 pm 

Social Welfare Centre opening Hours: 

Monday till 6.30 pm 

Tuesday till 8.00 pm 

Wednesday till 5.00 pm 

Thursday till 9.00 pm 

Address: Horden Parish Council, Horden 

Social Welfare Centre, Seventh Street, Horden, 
Peterlee, Co Durham, SR8 4LX. 

Tel: 0191 5180823 

Fax: 0191 5180385 

E-mail: hordencouncil@btconnect.com 

Facebook: HordenSocialWelfareCentre 

Have you ever wanted to tell the Parish Council 
what you think of the services that are provided:  

Wanted to make a complaint but didn’t know who to 
write to or where to send a letter?  There are many 

ways that you can contact us: 

You can phone us on 0191 5180823 during office 

hours, or leave a message on our answer phone 
after hours.   You can contact us by e-mail at:-  

hordencouncil@btconnect.com 

Or you  can fax us, on: 0191 5180385  

 

Letters of enquiry, compliment or complaint can be 
sent to:  The Clerk – Mr Paul Davison, Horden  

Parish Council, Social Welfare Centre, Seventh 

Street, Horden, Peterlee, Co Durham, SR8 4LX. 

You can call into the Social Welfare Centre during 
office hours.  If you wish to speak to the Clerk, you 

may need to make an appointment.  This can be 

arranged by telephoning the office  in advance. 

 

If you are interested in finding out how the Parish 
Council makes decisions, you are entitled to   at-
tend meetings of the Parish Council to observe the   

proceedings.  Meetings of the Parish Council, 
Parks & Cemetery Committee and Finance & Gen-
eral Purposes Committee are held the first Thurs-

day of the month (except August) in the Training 
Room at the Social Welfare Centre from 6.00 pm.  
The agenda for the meeting (which details what is 

to be discussed) is placed on the notice board in 
the foyer of  Horden Social Welfare Centre on the 

Friday before the meeting. 

 

If you wish to speak at the meeting, all you need to 

do is contact the Clerk before the meeting.  You 
would be able to speak at the Public Participation 
Section of the meeting.  A maximum of 20 minutes 

is allowed for the public. 

To find out more, please contact the Clerk. 

You can contact Horden Parish Council Office direct: 

 

Thursday 2nd February 2012 - Parish Council Meeting, 6pm 

Social Welfare Centre. 

 

Wednesday 15th February 2012 - Origami Workshop 1pm - 3pm    
Social Welfare Centre 

 

Thursday 16th February 2012 - Social Welfare Centre Sub-Committee, 

12 noon Social Welfare Centre 

 

Thursday 1st March 2012 - Parish Council Meeting, 6pm 

Social Welfare Centre. 

 

Thursday 22nd March 2012 - Social Welfare Centre Sub-Committee, 

12 Noon, Social Welfare Centre  
 

Thursday 5th April 2012 - Parish Council Meeting, 6pm 

Social Welfare Centre. 
 

Thursday 19th April 2012 - Social Welfare Centre Sub-Committee, 

12 Noon, Social Welfare Centre. 
 

Wednesday 2nd May 2012 - Annual Assembly, 6pm. 

The annual meeting for residents in the Parish to question the Parish 
Council on activities in the past year and receive Annual Report. 
 

Thursday 3rd May 2012 - Annual Meeting, 6pm,                               
Social Welfare Centre 

Immediately followed by the Parish Council Meeting. 
 

Easter Holiday Activities—Please check the Welfare Park Notice 
boards or contact or contact the Parish Council for details of School 
Holiday Activities in the Easter Holidays. 

Have Your Say...Have Your Say...Have Your Say...Have Your Say... 

 

 


